Bosco System Catholic School Board Minutes – October 14, 2010
Tim Horrigan called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

Roll Call: Present:  Tim Horrigan, Julie Niemeyer, Eric Eckerman, Jessica Ortner, Stephanie Thoma       Curt Frost, Sue Davis, Father Huber, Jerry Steimel, Larry Delagardelle, Scott Reiter, Christine Rolf

Absent:  Father Stecher – excused; Blaine Rhodes, Jamie McMahon, Father Blake

Visitors:  Helen Hellman, Jeff Keen

The meeting was opened with the “Our Father Prayer” by Curt.

Inservice: November LeadersGram and ACT report:  

· Eric Eckerman presented a report prepared by guidance counselor, Chris Ortner. ACT results in 2009-2010 were not as good as they have been in the past. Part of the reason was the number of students who took the test. The ACT test is intended for those students that plan to get a 4-year degree, not for tech schools. 45 students out of a possible 54 graduates took the ACT test.  Some were pushed to take it by their parents. There were 19 males and 26 females. The average of these students was: Composite 21.9, English 21.6, Math 21.6, Reading 22.3, Science 21.9.  The trend in composite scores has been:   2006 - 22.1, 2007 – 23.3, 2008 – 22.9, 2009 - 22.7.

· The action plan for getting higher averages on the ACT includes tracking students who plan to obtain a four year degree and doing prep work.  

· Students that will be attending a Jr. College or Tech school should be taking the Compass Test.  We should be making parents more aware of this test.  

Action Items:

· Scott made the motion to approve the September minutes.  Larry seconded the motion.  Motion carried and the minutes were placed on file.

· Chris made the motion to accept the agenda with Curt seconding it.  Motion carried.

· Enrollment review and report.  

1. The discussion about exit letters/interviews was discussed.

2. Potential students need to be identified – maybe at baptism. In the material given new parents should be a brochure about out school system.

3. Maybe radio ads during Catholic Schools’ week , newspaper articles about our new building, more personal touches:  Baptism cards followed by birthday cards to keep our schools in their minds.

4. Personal touches by parents & kids playing sports invite others to join our schools.  Use PE staff for summer sports to get more students here.

5. Transportation is an issue when considering recruitment in outlying areas.

6. Jeff Keen will work on getting baptism records and other demographic information; will also investigate early recruitment options.

7. Julie N. will prepare the enrollment review report to send to the Archdiocesan school board. 

Reports:  A number of written reports were received including Religion/Mission Committee and SIAC.

High School Principal’s Report discussion:

· High School:  Challenge Day based on “If you knew me” was a big success; led by student leadership team trained by Kim Huff. Really got into discussions about drinking, etc. This will be used as a seed to more things.

· Homecoming “Battle of the Classes” game was also a big success.

· Event coming up:  Iowa State Student Council Seminar

K-8 Principal’s Report discussion: 

· Playground at Raymond is moving forward. Premier Recreation came and looked at the area; they will submit a proposal.  A GameTime grant for schools that will pay 50% of the cost of equipment is available.

· Noted that approx. 9% of students are eligible for reduced lunches; could be more, but many don’t apply  

· 35% of students in the Archdiocese get STO assistance. This is a very worthwhile program!

Old Business:  

· Building update: The building should be completely enclosed in under two weeks. The locker rooms are done as are the ceiling and concrete floor in the gym. Finish work throughout the facility is proceeding. The Grand Opening was discussed. We will check with general contractor to see if Catholic Schools week, the first week in February, with the Archbishop in attendance is a possibility. .

· Fundraising policies was brought up by Jeff. He will do more research and bring a draft to next month’s meeting.  This discussion was tabled until then.

· Jeff Keen reported on pledge collection efforts. After Jeff’s contacts, 45% of those who hadn’t been paying on pledges have begun payment. 

New Business:

· Name for the new building:  discussion that all 6 parishes should be involved-perhaps vote on 5 or 6 names. The Board will decide on the names to be voted on. Fr. Huber commented that it should be  “Catholic” name, and explained the rationale for that. Bring ideas to November meeting. 

· We need some type of recognition for the donors/situations. In favor of something permanent, One suggestion was to inscribe the names going round and round on a pillar. This was tabled for more ideas to emerge. Send ideas to Jeff K..

· Wed night policy was discussed as recommended by School Improvement Advisory Committee (SIAC) Consensus was that we should have a policy stating that there be no school activities after 6:00 PM on Wednesday nights. Julie N. will bring policy draft to November meeting.

· Tim asked if there had been a surge interest for a glee club because of the popularity of the television program Glee. Eric reported that there had not been, but Choir has increased to 12 students this year, so that interest may grow. 

Information: Marching Band performance for the community – Sunday, Oct. 17 at 1:30 – football practice field

Steve made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:06 p.m.; Scott seconded.  Meeting adjourned.

The next school board meeting will be on Thursday, November 11 at 6:30 in the Don Bosco Library

Respectfully submitted,

Jackie Delagardelle, Recording Secretary

There will be a ACT conference on the 28th that Eric and Chris plan to attend.

